Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
July 11, 2016
Hancharick Home, Newark, De.
2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.
Members Present:  Terri Hancharick, Chair, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan.
Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests:  Brigitte Hancharick, Art Jenkins from the Controller General’s Office.
I. Position Statements
1. Assisted Suicide Position Statement – A copy of the final draft of the position statement was provided to the Members in addition to the statement provided by Daniese from NCIL.  Daniese voiced several concerns that she has for this position statement.  Specifically, #4 in the Recommendations will be deleted.  Some words will be changed in the second paragraph of the document.  A discussion was had to change the perspective of the statement; to have the perspective of people with disabilities rather than from the perspective of the medical profession.  The Members agreed to table the statement and to regroup at the August meeting for reconsideration.  It will be removed from the DDC Agenda on July 13th.
II. Strategic Planning – Update and Mission Statement – The Committee reviewed the final Draft of the 5 Year State Plan, in particular the Goal of Self Advocacy and the objectives included in this Goal.  No edits/changes were offered for the Draft Plan.  The only thing that will be added will be the contract for a Mentor for self-advocacy organizations.
The Members also reviewed the current Mission Statement for the DDC.  The Members had no suggested changes to the Mission Statement.
III. Supported Decision-Making – Update – Terri and Pat provided a summary of the work done for this grant with Quality Trust.  The final report was submitted in June.  Jonathan Martinis congratulated us on the amount of work that we accomplished during the 9 months at we had the grant.  We will continue to provide educational opportunities with the documents that we developed during this grant.
S.B. #230 passed both the Senate and House with one Amendment at the end of June.  A bill signing will be planned with the Governor’s Office by the bill sponsors and our working group will be invited to attend.  This news was shared with ASAN and with Quality Trust.  Delaware is the 2nd state in the United States to pass this legislation.  Terri has been invited by ASAN to speak at a national forum in October on this work.  Bravo, Terri!

IV. Self-Advocacy – Discussion of Future of Grant – The Members discussed the possibility of offering a contract to a Mentor who could help guide self-advocacy organizations in Delaware to fulfill their Missions and Goals.  Members are all in agreement to bring this to the full DDC on July 13th for consideration and a vote.  We have had little luck receiving proposals for the RFP that we have issued 3 times concerning self-advocacy.
V. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – Partners is half over and, as usual, is a success.  Terri has helped us get Ari Ne’eman to agree to come in September to speak with the graduating class of 2016.  Ari works for ASAN and is a national speaker.
In addition, we have enlisted the help of Guy Caruso of Temple University to help us with our disability history project in Delaware.  Guy provides the history curriculum to Partners each year.

VI. Jr. Partners in Policymaking 2017 – We have contracted with Jamie Wolfe to coordinate the Jr. Partners program.  It will be held at Delaware State University in Dover.  Jamie is working on scheduling the speakers and support staff for the program.  Recruitment for participants has begun and the big push in September.
VII. Other Business From the Group – The list of legislation is almost complete and will be handed to the DDC to remind us of the work we’ve done and the work yet to be done.
VIII. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting will be August 15th at 9:00 a.m. at Friendly’s in Middletown.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 3:30 p.m.
